UPTOWN HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES

The Franklin/Kaiser Building

2045 Franklin Street – The Heyer Conference Room

Denver, Colorado 80205

Tuesday December 14, 2010

5:30pm

In attendance were: Al Davis - Exempla, Pam Whitaker – Ronald McDonald House, Gary Branch- PSL, Lynn Moore- Davis Partnership, Carla Madison- Denver City Council, Michael Henry- CHUN, Craig Supplee- Enterprise Hill RNO, John Ahlenius- Avenue Lofts, John Collison- Cowell Saler Western, Bill Moon- Tryba Architects, Jerry Coffman- HSS Security, Devid Engelken- Humboldt St RNO and Jep Seman- SCLHS.

Al Davis called the meeting to order at 5:40pm.

The minutes of the October  meeting were reviewed and approved. 

Jerry’s Nut House

A representative of this business establishment joined the UUDF meeting and offered the following points: (1) he acknowledged JNH is an “eyesore” and was embarrassed to be called out in the Life on Capitol Hill newspaper; (2) he indicated they are working on a landscaping plan to be installed in the Spring; (3) he said he would be in touch with Brantigan regarding the plan and joining the UUDF meeting in the Spring to share the details of the plan for trees, lawn, irrigation system.

ESJH General Development Plan

Lynn Moore reported that ESJH will submit its second revised proposed GDP to the City later in the week. She noted the changes since the initial submittal: the GDP boundary has grown on the north and northwest corner;  21st Avenue at Downing Street has been redrawn to avoid/minimize impacts on buildings on north side of 21st Avenue. Additionally, she reported that it is possible the architects will have initial drawings of building massing in late January or early February. 

Jep Seman reported on community outreach activities, including a meeting with the New Terrace HOA on November 3rd regarding the open space and parking lots at 20th Ave and Ogden Street; the first Community Advisory Board meeting on November 29 (and subsequent meeting which will be convened monthly beginning in January, 2011); discussions are proceeding with property owners to acquire needed property for Downing Street realignment at 20th Avenue and Downing Street.

Al Davis reported that preliminary work will begin shortly on the HSB Building garage demolition. Actual demolition work is scheduled to being in early to mid January and will take until sometime in early March, 2011.

Michael Henry inquired about the references in the Denver Business Journal article to hotels, retail and other uses on the ESJH campus which have never been discussed before. Lynn Moore explained that the GDP process entails submitting for consideration all potential, allowable uses (a “kitchen sink” approach) and at this time ESJH has no plans for hotels or retail.

Michael Henry also requested the ESJH national design team be added to a coming UUDF agenda so the members can meet and discuss the project. Al Davis agreed to work with Chuck Brantigan to set this for a future meeting agenda. 

PSL Sign Plan

Gary Branch reported that PSL is working with the City to advance this project, but there is nothing to update tonight. CW Madison indicated she would send a letter to Dan _____ to urge him to move this plan forward.

HSS Security

Jerry Coffman reported that they are experiencing a wave of car break ins on the PSL parking lots. HSS is increasing security patrols, but the breakins are taking place very quickly and security cameras are not a lot of help in identifying the perpetrators. 

Meeting was adjourned at 640pm. 

J Seman
